
MINUTES 

ACWSA WI/IL REGIONAL BOARD MEETING 

October 11, 2020 

 

The virtual meeting was called to order by Commander Bob Chabalowski at 11:32 a.m.  

Present were Commander Bob Chabalowski, Deputy Commander Gary Van Kauwenbergh, 

Paymaster Darlene Van Kauwenbergh, Adjutant Terry Arliskas, JAG Officer Dan Graff, 56th 

Virginia Commander Bob Bucher and 15th Wisconsin Team Commander Steve Sherry.  

It was noted that Bob will schedule the National ACWSA Board meeting on a later date via tele-

conference 

1.            Upcoming Elections – the following slate of officers was unanimously elected 

to continue serving for next year: 

Commander:                      Bob Chabalowski [elected in 2019 to a 2-year term] 

Deputy Commander:         Gary Van Kauwenbergh 

Adjutant:          Terry Arliskas 

Paymaster:         Darlene Van Kauwenbergh 

 Judge Advocate General (JAG) Dan Graff 

 Inspector General (IG)  Bob Bucher 

 

3.            Paymaster Report – Darlene reported that the bank balance is currently $3201.84, right 

on budget. 

4.            The 2021 Skirmish Schedule was approved, all ACWSA/N-SSA Friendship Shoots: 

April 23-25, 2nd WI skirmish near Springfield, IL 

June 5-6, 66th NC skirmish near Appleton, 

June 26-27, Battery H skirmish near Streator, IL  

July 17-18, 56 VA skirmish in Bristol, WI 

August 15-16 or 21-22, 46IL skirmish in Beloit, WI 

September 3-5, 8WI skirmish near Rhinelander, WI 

September 18-19, 15 WI skirmish in Bristol, WI 

 

There will be no Boscobel skirmish next year.  The 46th IL skirmish will be close to, but not on 

that date.  N-SSA Board meetings are on the last weekend of January and first weekend of 

August and no N-SSA shoots are allowed on those weekends. 

5. Covid-19 protocol at skirmishes – all agreed to wait until the start of the next season to 

discuss. 

6.            Avoid Smoothbore pistol team matches at joint skirmishes – Currently N-SSA 

members cannot participate in, or even be on the field during ACWSA Smoothbore Pistol Team 

matches. The N-SSA currently allows Individual Smoothbore Pistol competition but has a 

moratorium on team competitions until they have new rules.  Their current proposals require 



tables and loading stands.  The latest conversations on the N-SSA Bulletin Board says SB pistol 

was originally intended for individual competition only – not team competitions. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:06 p.m. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED 

 

Terry Arliskas 

Regional Adjutant 

 


